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Referral to the Planning Board regarding an Ordinance amending the 
hours of operation for alcoholic beverage establishments located on 
Ocean Drive 

Pursuant to the request of Mayor Philip Levine, the following item has been placed on the June 
7, 2017 City Commission meeting agenda, as a referral to the Planning Board: 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE MAYOR AND CITY COMMISSION OF 
THE CITY OF MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING SUBPART 
B OF THE CODE OF THE CITY OF MIAMI BEACH, ENTITLED 
"LAND DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS," CHAPTER 142, 
"ZONING DISTRICTS AND REGULATIONS," ARTICLE II, 
"DISTRICT REGULATIONS," DIVISION 13, "MXE MIXED USE 
ENTERTAINMENT DISTRICT," TO CREATE SECTION 142-551 
THEREOF, ENTITLED "ADDITIONAL REGULATIONS FOR 
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE ESTABLISHMENTS," TO 
TERMINATE THE SALE AND CONSUMPTION OF ALCOHOLIC 
BEVERAGES AT ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE ESTABLISHMENTS 
LOCATED ON OCEAN DRIVE AT 2:00 A.M. EVERY NIGHT, 
EXCEPT FOR INDOOR PORTIONS OF ALCOHOLIC 
BEVERAGE ESTABLISHMENTS THAT ARE COMPLETELY 
ENCLOSED AND LOCATED ENTIRELY WITHIN HOTELS; AND 
PROVIDING FOR REPEALER, SEVERABILITY, 
CODIFICATION, AND AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

Due to the multiple instances of violent crime that took place over the 2017 Memorial Day 
Weekend, the sponsor has requested that this Ordinance be referred directly to the Planning 
Board. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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